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BiLrL LOCKYER
TREASURER

STATE OF CALIFORNIA

June 20, 2011

Robert A. Quint, M.D., FSCAI

Charter Member & Founding Fellow

Society for Cardiac Angiography & Interventions
2101 Forest Avenue, Suite 225

San Jose, CA 95128

Dear Dr. Quint:

Later this week, you and your colleagues on the Independent Citizens Oversight
Commission will decide the question of who should succeed your founding Chairperson,
Robert Klein. While both nominated candidates have exceptional qualifications and
could make significant contributions to the success of California’s extraordinary public
commitment to stem cell research, I am convinced that only one of these candidates, Dr.
Jonathan Thomas, has the complete “toolkit” of education, knowledge, and experience
which not only meets but exceeds, with distinction, the qualifications for this position set
out in the voter-enacted statute which established the Institute and your Committee.

The Governor, Lieutenant Governor and I have nominated Dr. Thomas for your
consideration, and while I cannot speak for any of my fellow constitutional officers, I can
tell you that I believe strongly that all the statutory criteria for Chairperson should be
given full consideration and meaning in choosing a new Chair. Those qualifications
include not only previous stem cell research advocacy and “experience with medical
legislative approvals of standards and/or funding,” but also and especially, “experience
with governmental agencies and institutions (either executive or board
positions)...experience with the process of establishing government standards and
procedures...legal experience with the legal review of proper governmental authority for
the exercise of government agency or government institutional powers...Direct
knowledge and experience in bond financing” (emphasis mine).
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First as Attorney General and since then as California State Treasurer, | have had many
opportunities to observe at first hand the great value of each of those qualifications as
CIRM, the ICOC and your Chair have fought the legal and financial battles that permitted
it to begin and to continue its mission. Those problems are not all behind us. The
qualifications laid out for the Chair the statute must govern the selection process not only
because they express the will of the voters and the law of California, but because a Chair
who is missing significant elements from among those qualifications simply cannot
independently fulfill the oversight responsibilities of the position, much less the very
significant responsibilities to manage bond financing and cash flow plans and leverage
financial opportunities and to direct the Institute’s relationships with every level of
government and with the California public. While many of these responsibilities can and
should be delegated to staff for day-to-day implementation, there is no useful substitute
for experience and substantive knowledge of these non-scientific but vital issues if the
Chair is to provide informed, independent, and assertive oversight and management
within those areas of responsibility spelled out in the statute.

Finally, while your Commission may have the legal authority to delegate some of these
responsibilities to the President or the Institute’s staff, I ask you to consider whether
would be wise or prudent, whether it would in your Commission’s interest or in the
public interest to do so.

As you know, with the exception of the nominations of the Chair and Vice Chair, I have
not previously contacted you or any individual members of the Commission, and it is
certainly not my intention to make a habit of it, but I feel so strongly about this decision
and its future ramifications for CIRM and its mission that [ would be remiss if I did not
let you know that I strongly support the candidacy of Dr. Jonathan Thomas, that I believe
he is the only nominee who is both fully qualified to be the Chair and who possesses both
the experience and personal skills to do an outstanding job, and that I respectfully urge
that you cast your vote for Dr. Thomas for Chairperson in this week’s election.

Thank you for your own exceptional service to California, and for your consideration in
this matter.

Sincerely,

BILL LOCKYER
California State Treasurer
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Floyd E. Bloom, M.D.

Executive Director, Science Communication
The Scripps Research Institute

10550 North Torrey Pines Road

La Jolla, CA 92037

Dear Dr. Bloom:

Later this week, you and your colleagues on the Independent Citizens Oversight Commission
will decide the question of who should succeed your founding Chairperson, Robert Klein. While
both nominated candidates have exceptional qualifications and could make significant
contributions to the success of California’s extraordinary public commitment to stem cell
research, I am convinced that only one of these candidates, Dr. Jonathan Thomas, has the
complete “toolkit” of education, knowledge, and experience which not only meets but exceeds,
with distinction, the qualifications for this position set out in the voter-enacted statute which
established the Institute and your Committee.

The Governor, Lieutenant Governor and I have nominated Dr. Thomas for your consideration,
and while I cannot speak for any of my fellow constitutional officers, I can tell you that I believe
strongly that all the statutory criteria for Chairperson should be given full consideration and
meaning in choosing a new Chair. Those qualifications include not only previous stem cell
research advocacy and “experience with medical legislative approvals of standards and/or
funding,” but also and especially, “experience with governmental agencies and institutions
(either executive or board positions)...experience with the process of establishing government
standards and procedures...legal experience with the legal review of proper governmental
authority for the exercise of government agency or government institutional powers. .. Direct

knowledge and experience in bond financing” (emphasis mine).

First as Attorney General and since then as California State Treasurer, I have had many
opportunities to observe at first hand the great value of each of those qualifications as CIRM, the
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ICOC and your Chair have fought the legal and financial battles that permitted it to begin and to
continue its mission. Those problems are not all behind us. The qualifications laid out for the
Chair the statute must govern the selection process not only because they express the will of the
voters and the law of California, but because a Chair who is missing significant elements from
among those qualifications simply cannot independently fulfill the oversight responsibilities of
the position, much less the very significant responsibilities to manage bond financing and cash
flow plans and leverage financial opportunities and to direct the Institute’s relationships with
every level of government and with the California public. While many of these responsibilities
can and should be delegated to staff for day-to-day implementation, there is no useful substitute
for experience and substantive knowledge of these non-scientific but vital issues if the Chair is to
provide informed, independent, and assertive oversight and management within those areas of
responsibility spelled out in the statute.

Finally, while your Commission may have the legal authority to delegate some of these
responsibilities to the President or the Institute’s staff, I ask you to consider whether would be
wise or prudent, whether it would in your Commission’s interest or in the public interest to do
So.

As you know, with the exception of the nominations of the Chair and Vice Chair, I have not
previously contacted you or any individual members of the Commission, and it is certainly not
my intention to make a habit of it, but I feel so strongly about this decision and its future
ramifications for CIRM and its mission that I would be remiss if I did not let you know that I
strongly support the candidacy of Dr. Jonathan Thomas, that I believe he is the only nominee
who is both fully qualified to be the Chair and who possesses both the experience and personal
skills to do an outstanding job, and that I respectfully urge that you cast your vote for Dr.
Thomas for Chairperson in this week’s election.

Thank you for your own exceptional service to California, and for your consideration in this
matter.

Sincerely,

BILL LOCKYER
California State Treasurer
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Francisco J. Prieto, M.D.

President, Sacramento-Sierra Chapter
American Diabetes Association

8170 Laguna Blvd., Suite #215

Elk Grove, CA 95758

Dear Dr. Prieto:

Later this week, you and your colleagues on the Independent Citizens Oversight Commission
will decide the question of who should succeed your founding Chairperson, Robert Klein. While
both nominated candidates have exceptional qualifications and could make significant
contributions to the success of California’s extraordinary public commitment to stem cell
research, | am convinced that only one of these candidates, Dr. Jonathan Thomas, has the
complete “toolkit” of education, knowledge, and experience which not only meets but exceeds,
with distinction, the qualifications for this position set out in the voter-enacted statute which
established the Institute and your Committee.

The Governor, Lieutenant Governor and I have nominated Dr. Thomas for your consideration,
and while I cannot speak for any of my fellow constitutional officers, I can tell you that I believe
strongly that all the statutory criteria for Chairperson should be given full consideration and
meaning in choosing a new Chair. Those qualifications include not only previous stem cell
research advocacy and “experience with medical legislative approvals of standards and/or
funding,” but also and especially, “experience with governmental agencies and institutions
(either executive or board positions)...experience with the process of establishing government
standards and procedures...legal experience with the legal review of proper governmental
authority for the exercise of government agency or government institutional powers.. .Direct
knowledge and experience in bond financing” (emphasis mine).

First as Attorney General and since then as California State Treasurer, [ have had many
opportunities to observe at first hand the great value of each of those qualifications as CIRM, the
ICOC and your Chair have fought the legal and financial battles that permitted it to begin and to
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continue its mission. Those problems are not all behind us. The qualifications laid out for the
Chair the statute must govern the selection process not only because they express the will of the
voters and the law of California, but because a Chair who is missing significant elements from
among those qualifications simply cannot independently fulfill the oversight responsibilities of
the position, much less the very significant responsibilities to manage bond financing and cash
flow plans and leverage financial opportunities and to direct the Institute’s relationships with
every level of government and with the California public. While many of these responsibilities
can and should be delegated to staff for day-to-day implementation, there is no useful substitute
for experience and substantive knowledge of these non-scientific but vital issues if the Chair is to
provide informed, independent, and assertive oversight and management within those areas of
responsibility spelled out in the statute.

Finally, while your Commission may have the legal authority to delegate some of these
responsibilities to the President or the Institute’s staff, I ask you to consider whether would be
wise or prudent, whether it would in your Commission’s interest or in the public interest to do
S0.

As you know, with the exception of the nominations of the Chair and Vice Chair, I have not
previously contacted you or any individual members of the Commission, and it is certainly not
my intention to make a habit of it, but I feel so strongly about this decision and its future
ramifications for CIRM and its mission that I would be remiss if I did not let you know that I
strongly support the candidacy of Dr. Jonathan Thomas, that I believe he is the only nominee
who is both fully qualified to be the Chair and who possesses both the experience and personal
skills to do an outstanding job, and that I respectfully urge that you cast your vote for Dr.
Thomas for Chairperson in this week’s election.

Thank you for your own exceptional service to California, and for your consideration in this
matter.

Sincerely,

=

BILL LOCKYER
California State Treasurer
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Michael A. Friedman, M.D.
President & CEO

City of Hope

1500 East Duarte Road
Duarte, CA 91010-3012

Dear Dr. Friedman:

Later this week, you and your colleagues on the Independent Citizens Oversight
Commission will decide the question of who should succeed your founding Chairperson,
Robert Klein. While both nominated candidates have exceptional qualifications and
could make significant contributions to the success of California’s extraordinary public
commitment to stem cell research, | am convinced that only one of these candidates, Dr.
Jonathan Thomas, has the complete “toolkit” of education, knowledge, and experience
which not only meets but exceeds, with distinction, the qualifications for this position set
out in the voter-enacted statute which established the Institute and your Committee.

The Governor, Lieutenant Governor and I have nominated Dr. Thomas for your
consideration, and while I cannot speak for any of my fellow constitutional officers, I can
tell you that I believe strongly that all the statutory criteria for Chairperson should be
given full consideration and meaning in choosing a new Chair. Those qualifications
include not only previous stem cell research advocacy and “experience with medical
legislative approvals of standards and/or funding,” but also and especially, “experience
with governmental agencies and institutions (either executive or board
positions)...experience with the process of establishing government standards and
procedures. ..legal experience with the legal review of proper governmental authority for
the exercise of government agency or government institutional powers. .. Direct
knowledge and experience in bond financing” (emphasis mine).

2%« 915 CaritoL MALL, Room 110, SACRAMENTO, CALIFORNIA 95814 « (916) 653-2995 ¢ Fax (916) 653-3125



Dr. Michael Friedman
June 20, 2011
Page 2

First as Attorney General and since then as California State Treasurer, I have had many
opportunities to observe at first hand the great value of each of those qualifications as
CIRM, the ICOC and your Chair have fought the legal and financial battles that permitted
it to begin and to continue its mission. Those problems are not all behind us. The
qualifications laid out for the Chair the statute must govern the selection process not only
because they express the will of the voters and the law of California, but because a Chair
who is missing significant elements from among those qualifications simply cannot
independently fulfill the oversight responsibilities of the position, much less the very
significant responsibilities to manage bond financing and cash flow plans and leverage
financial opportunities and to direct the Institute’s relationships with every level of
government and with the California public. While many of these responsibilities can and
should be delegated to staff for day-to-day implementation, there is no useful substitute
for experience and substantive knowledge of these non-scientific but vital issues if the
Chair is to provide informed, independent, and assertive oversight and management
within those areas of responsibility spelled out in the statute.

Finally, while your Commission may have the legal authority to delegate some of these
responsibilities to the President or the Institute’s staff, I ask you to consider whether
would be wise or prudent, whether it would in your Commission’s interest or in the
public interest to do so.

As you know, with the exception of the nominations of the Chair and Vice Chair, I have
not previously contacted you or any individual members of the Commission, and it is
certainly not my intention to make a habit of it, but I feel so strongly about this decision
and its future ramifications for CIRM and its mission that [ would be remiss if I did not
let you know that I strongly support the candidacy of Dr. Jonathan Thomas, that I believe
he is the only nominee who is both fully qualified to be the Chair and who possesses both
the experience and personal skills to do an outstanding job, and that I respectfully urge
that you cast your vote for Dr. Thomas for Chairperson in this week’s election.

Thank you for your own exceptional service to California, and for your consideration in
this matter.

Sincerely,
BILL LOCKYER
California State Treasur
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Michael D. Goldberg

General Partner

Mohr, Davidow Ventures
3000 Sand Hill Rd., Suite 290
Menlo Park, CA 94025

Dear Mr. Goldberg:

Later this week, you and your colleagues on the Independent Citizens Oversight
Commission will decide the question of who should succeed your founding Chairperson,
Robert Klein. While both nominated candidates have exceptional qualifications and
could make significant contributions to the success of California’s extraordinary public
commitment to stem cell research, I am convinced that only one of these candidates, Dr.
Jonathan Thomas, has the complete “toolkit” of education, knowledge, and experience
which not only meets but exceeds, with distinction, the qualifications for this position set
out in the voter-enacted statute which established the Institute and your Committee.

The Governor, Lieutenant Governor and I have nominated Dr. Thomas for your
consideration, and while I cannot speak for any of my fellow constitutional officers, I can
tell you that I believe strongly that all the statutory criteria for Chairperson should be
given full consideration and meaning in choosing a new Chair. Those qualifications
include not only previous stem cell research advocacy and “experience with medical
legislative approvals of standards and/or funding,” but also and especially, “experience
with governmental agencies and institutions (either executive or board
positions)...experience with the process of establishing government standards and
procedures. . .legal experience with the legal review of proper governmental authority for
the exercise of government agency or government institutional powers...Direct
knowledge and experience in bond financing” (emphasis mine).
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First as Attorney General and since then as California State Treasurer, I have had many
opportunities to observe at first hand the great value of each of those qualifications as
CIRM, the ICOC and your Chair have fought the legal and financial battles that permitted
it to begin and to continue its mission. Those problems are not all behind us. The
qualifications laid out for the Chair the statute must govern the selection process not only
because they express the will of the voters and the law of California, but because a Chair
who is missing significant elements from among those qualifications simply cannot
independently fulfill the oversight responsibilities of the position, much less the very
significant responsibilities to manage bond financing and cash flow plans and leverage
financial opportunities and to direct the Institute’s relationships with every level of
government and with the California public. While many of these responsibilities can and
should be delegated to staff for day-to-day implementation, there is no useful substitute
for experience and substantive knowledge of these non-scientific but vital issues if the
Chair is to provide informed, independent, and assertive oversight and management
within those areas of responsibility spelled out in the statute.

Finally, while your Commission may have the legal authority to delegate some of these
responsibilities to the President or the Institute’s staff, I ask you to consider whether
would be wise or prudent, whether it would in your Commission’s interest or in the
public interest to do so.

As you know, with the exception of the nominations of the Chair and Vice Chair, [ have
not previously contacted you or any individual members of the Commission, and it is
certainly not my intention to make a habit of it, but I feel so strongly about this decision
and its future ramifications for CIRM and its mission that I would be remiss if I did not
let you know that I strongly support the candidacy of Dr. Jonathan Thomas, that I believe
he is the only nominee who is both fully qualified to be the Chair and who possesses both
the experience and personal skills to do an outstanding job, and that I respectfully urge
that you cast your vote for Dr. Thomas for Chairperson in this week’s election.

Thank you for your own exceptional service to California, and for your consideration in
this matter.

Sincerely,
@
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BILL LOCKYER
California State Treasur



